Dear Old Mercer

The dead line for replying to my request for feedback on whether we should hold a dinner in September instead of a luncheon if Mercers’ Hall cannot accommodate a daytime function in September, or whether a luncheon in June would be preferred, is now past.
I have had 57 returns, which is an encouraging number.  Seven of these were from Old Mercers who will not be able to attend, on either date, for health or travel reasons, or cannot make a decision at this time, also for health or other domestic reasons.  If I exclude these, 70% would attend a luncheon or dinner in September.  On this basis, Tony Williams has informed Mercers’ Hall that we do not wish to hold the June date any longer.  As I mentioned before, this does not exclude the possibility of holding a luncheon on Tuesday 21 September 2021, this is entirely dependent on the state of work being carried out at Mercers’ Hall in September.  We should know by April whether or not that work will be taking place.

We still have a reservation at Barnard’s Inn for Friday 14 May 2021 for the President’s Reception.  Clearly the reality of this is dependent upon the state of the pandemic, the state and success of the vaccination programme, and whether travel and social distancing restrictions have been lifted.  Hopefully all this will be possible as this will be our last social event at Barnard’s Inn.  Rest assured, your Committee will keep a close eye on the situation.

Meanwhile, I wish you all a happy and safe New Year.

Howard Worth, President 
